Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Name_Barba Bowman			
Addresss 429 N GARFIELD AVE	APTA	PASADE	NA2019 NOV
Email barbjean 211 Cgmail, cum	(	OF PASA	CEIV
		DENA	ED 1 9: 28

11/04/2019 Item 7, 8, 9, 10 & 11

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Ferne H	ayes tem	EHayer	CI CI	2019 N	-
	outh Hudson Ave	Pasadeno 91	CITY C	1- AON	RECE
	ish @ aol. com		LERK	AM 9: 21	IVED
1				60	

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Peter Hortgen &msw	CIT	20191	ייב
Addresss 50 Egjvegy St #202	CITY CL	1- AON	RECEI
Email / asadena CA 9/105-2027	ERK SADENA	AM 9: 28	VED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Matthau Somer	O AID	2019 NO	70 E1
Addresss	TY CLI	1-4	CEI
Email Matthew. Someti. 15@ my. CSnm. edg	ADENA	M 9: 28	VED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena It makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	Peter	Sallivan	<u> </u>	 <u>.</u>	2	
Addresss	FFF	759 E U.IL St.	Posadera	CITY C	4- AON 610	RECE
Email	Po	usullivan 87 e grail.	lon	LERK	AM 9: 28	IVED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	- ISABEL TORREZ	2019	
Addresss	4-39 BAYMOND DR. PASADENA 8110 PR	1- AOM	RECE
Email	1 TORREZO SBCGLOBALNETER	AM 9: 29	IVED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Sally Currie			
Addresss 775 & Union#322 91101	CITY	2019 NO	Z
Email 5ally currie 32@gmall.com	TY CLERK OF PASAD	M 1- V	CEIVE
	A	9: 29	O

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Name\_\_\_\_\_\_Schnelle @ Me.cm

2019 NOV -4 AM 9: 29
CITY CLERK
CITY OF PASADENA

11/04/2019 Item 7, 8, 9, 10 & 11

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	K. Sect Tax	CITY	2019 NOV	RE
Addresss	436 S Mareyo Lue Apt 105	ITY CLERK OF PASADE	V-4 AM 9:	CEIVED
Email	12 scott trpe gooden	Ä	28	

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	Dennis Wai	O ALIO	2019 NO	20
Addresss_	1633 Amberwood Dr South Pasadena, CA	TY CLER OF PASA	W -4 A	ECEIV
Email	dwai 213 Oberkeley. edu	DENA	9: 28	ED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Craig Rodgers		21	
Addresss 300 N. El Molina Ave, #224, Pasadena	CITY (A)	VON 610	20
Addresss 500 IV. El Molina AVE, H227, 19090 P49	Y CLI	1	CEIV
Email Crprovides @ Gmail-Com	ADEN	99	VED
	$\supset$	29	

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you	u for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.	2	2019	
Name	SERGIO VILLALOROS	CITY CI	1- AON 6107	RECEI
Addresss_	11814 THE WYE ST, EL MONTE-CA	SADENA	AM 9: 29	VED
Email	PROPUDINCE adl con.			

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Dave Schnuelle	ZOI9 NOV
Addresss 952 N Madison Ave.	RECEIVI 9NOV - 4 AM CITY CLER TY OF PASA
Email	YED M 9: 29 RK ADENA

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable

Housing in that part of the city.	ii.	3	-
Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.	CITY	AON	REC
Name for Wasface	CLERK	-4 AM 9:	EIVED
Addresss	Ā	<u> </u>	
Email Kenneth der i eksenslace a gnail. C.	PM		

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	CHARLA BOLTONG	201	
Addresss	1717 WHITE FIELD PED	1- YON 6	RECE
Email	charlabolton 2 g mail, con	AM 9: 3	IVED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Carla Cenninsham	CITY	2019 NO	70
Addresss 408 N. Cataling #5	ITY CLEF OF PASA	N-4 A	CEIV
Email Sarahober 2000 2 yahoo, Com	DENA	9: 3	ED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have permanent supportive housing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich housing for households who are "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Petite C. Morrison	CITY OF	2019 NOV	RE
Addresss 478 Ellis St. Pasackya, CA 911	-		$\sim$
Email Longen O Mac. com	A	<u>ω</u>	

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. ...." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Name_Pat J Sohnson	CITY	7019 NOV	RE
Addresss 2046 Moharik St #3 9/107	CITY CLE	<u>1 :</u>	CEIV
Email_ PJJ Shason & Suller, edu	SADENA	AM 9: 31	/ED

www.MakingHousingHappen.org

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Carla Cenninsham			
Addresss 408 N. Cataling #5	CITY O	2019 MON	RE
Email Sarahober 2000 & yahoo, Com	TY CLEF F PASA	1-4 A	CEIV
Email Said 1000 of John Co. 1	DENA	9: 3	ED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members.

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Addresss 1470 Wesley Ave. Pasadenz, OA 91104 PASADENA

Email adriennecowherd agmail. com

RECEIVED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Gretchen Spalbach	,	21	,
Addresss 795 Bayldon Smeet, Pasadera, CA 91104	CITY CITY OF I	- AON SIG	REC
	CLERK	7	EIVE
Email gretchen @ fbc pasaduna.com	A	9: 32	Ö

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Addresss 774 BOYLSTON STREET, PASADENA, OF PASADENA

Email Conger Mort Odisnoy. com

Email Conger Mort Odisnoy. com

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	Charles Treobsen	CITY OF	2019 NO	R
Addresss_	160, S. Hudson Ave #206	OF PASA	IN 11- A	CEIV
Email	co cjacobse@hobmail.com	DENA	9: 32	D